
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matt Garber 

Date: 10/7/20 

Re: October BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 
1. Building Operations:  We have continued our new operations and review 

any challenges and their effectiveness regularly. 
• Before School:  Our doors open at 7:30 AM.  Students are 

moved to three separate locations by grade level to promote 
our cohort groups. 

• Hallways:  All of our hallway travel proceeds in the 
clockwise direction.  Students are able to use their 
backpacks throughout the day and take them to their classes.  
Locker usage between classes is restricted to promote 
physical distancing. 

• Lunch:  Students maintain physical distancing in the lunch 
line.  Tables have been added to promote physical distancing 
and reduce the number of students at each table.  Students 
have assigned seats. 

 
2. Physical Distancing:  We have stressed to both our students and staff 

the importance of physical distancing when possible.  As staff, we 
performed a survey on a school day to determine who we had been a ‘close 
contact’ with at that point during the day.  It was informative and led 
to some procedural changes for our staff members. 
 

3. Fastbridge SAEBRS/MySAEBRS:  As part of our SEL process, the SAEBRS and 
MySAEBRS screeners will be completed early this month.  Teachers complete  
the SAEBRS screener for a group of students that are assigned to them.  
The MySAEBRS screener is completed by the student. 
 

4. School Activites:  Several of our student events have been postponed.  
We are hoping to re-schedule or find other options for our students.  
The events include: Grandparents Days, Randy Nadler presentation, 
Building Social events, etc. 

Thanks,  
Matthew D. Garber 
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